
  
 
 

PAC mandate is: 

 To determine the qualifications and experience required for certification in the designated trades; 

 To recommend upgrading standards and the endorsement of qualification for people who meet the required standards; and 
input into the content of regulations made or proposed to the trades.  

 

 
 

IRONWORKER INDUSTRY WORKING GROUP 
DISCUSSION NOTES 
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9:00 AM - 4:00 PM 
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PAC suggestions and inquiries can be submitted to apprenticeshipboard@gov.mb.ca  

 

 

PROVINCIAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEMBERS  

NAME STATUS  

Cwiak, David     Employer  

Cyrenne, Blake   Employer  

Doerksen, Ken  Employee  

Kozubski, Robert  Employee   

ABSENT/REGRETS 

NAME STATUS VOTING STATUS 

   

GUESTS 

Chetyrbok, Barry Instructor, Red River College 

STAFF 

Cap, Ihor Training Standards Coordinator 

Peters, Janice  Apprenticeship and Certification Board Coordinator 
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1. CURRENT STANDING ITEMS 

1.1  The Industry Working Group (IWG) began the meeting at 9:02 A.M.  
 

1.2 Approval of Agenda         Closed. 
 
The IWG came to consensus and accepted the agenda as written.  
  

 

2. PROGRAM STANDARS  

2.1 Training Standards          Closed. 
 
The Canadian Council of Director of Apprenticeship and the Apprenticeship and Certification 
Board identified Ironworker trade for technical training review, in light of the harmonization 
efforts. It was noted that another technical training standards review may take place in 2023.  
 
Due to recruitment challenges, an Industry Working Group (IWG), comprised of PAC members 
and an industry stakeholder, was formed to review the technical training. As such, the IWG, Red 
River College Instructor and Branch staff reviewed the Level Chart, and Units of Instruction and 
made revisions that will be incorporated into the documents.   

  
 
Review Consultation Process        Closed.  

 
 According to The Apprenticeship & Certification Act, the PACs must consult with industry 
 regarding the changes to the technical training.  
 
 Branch staff advised the IWG that the suggested revisions will be incorporated into the draft 
 Consultation Discussion Guide. Once the IWG approves the Consultation Discussion Guide, the 
 document will be circulated to industry. After the consultation period is closed, the PAC will 
 meet to review industry comments and discuss its final recommendations to the Program 
 Standards Standing Committee.  
 
 The IWG reached consensus and determined to distribute the consultation to industry 
 stakeholders for feedback on the proposed technical training standards. 
 
 Motion 2019.12.01          

 The PAC approved the proposed technical training to be distributed to industry stakeholders for 
 consultation.   

  
M: Blake Cyrenne   
S: Ken Doerksen 
Carried.   
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3. NEW BUSINESS  

3.1 NIL           Closed. 
 
 

4. FUTURE BUSINESS 

4.1  Next Meeting: November/December 2019.  
 

 Future Agenda Items:  

 Review Consultation Feedback/Comments 

 Determine next steps 
 
 

5. ADJOURNMENT 

5.1 The committee adjourned the meeting at 2:30 P.M.  
 


